
We're going to be starting a new (hopefully weekly) feature on spine.cx that's basically going to be a
"Dear Abby" type of thing. Only it's not Abby who will be answering your questions. The principal
answerer will be Kim, or Butterfly, as she goes by here. And you never know, I might pop in and
answer a question or two myself.

Questions can be emailed to askspine@spine.cx. No real names will be posted, so think up some of
those creative acronym names that all those other advice coumns have. You all have problems. I know
you do. Get crackin' with the questions.

Stay tuned for more new features...
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